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5.    Furthermore, we note the information provided by the Secretary-General on the
absorption of $1,225,500 during the current biennium and we will look for further
clarification in that regard in the context of informal consultations.

6.    With regard to the PBI arising from the draft resolution approved by the Human
Rights Committee, the Group fully supports the provision of additional resources in the
amount of $1,501,100 under the program budget for the biennium 2014-2015 to deal with
communications under the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and
Political Rights. Treaty bodies are facing significant and increasing backlogs in their
work, since the meeting time allocated to them is evidently insufficient to comply with
the increasing work assigned to them by the States. The provision of the requested
amount is the minimum to ensure the Human Rights Committee addresses the most
urgent cases.

Mr. Chairman,

7.    An adequate preparatory process of the third United Nations conference on
housing and sustainable urban development, Habitat III, in 2016 is of critical importance
to the Group. Being one of the first global conferences after the post-2015 Development
Agenda, it is an opportunity to discuss and chart new pathways in response to the
challenges of urbanization and the opportunities it offers for the implementation of the
sustainable development goals.

8.    According to draft resolution A/C.2/68/L.61, the funding and support required for
the preparatory process of Habitat III is to be met by regular budget and voluntary
contributions. In this regard, the Group notes that out of the $12.9 million estimated for
the preparatory process, only $3.7 million of this requirement is proposed to be financed
from the regular budget. The Group shares the concern expressed by the ACABQ on the
lack of clarity in the rationale for apportioning estimated funding requirements between
the regular budget and voluntary contributions. The Group questions why not all of the
core functions of the proposed resources for the preparatory process of Habitat III were
proposed to be financed from the regular budget.

Mr. Chairman,

9.    Embodied in the outcome document of the Rio+20 Conference, "The Future We
Want", is the clear recognition of the urgent need for concrete, coordinated and integrated
actions to address the vulnerability of Small Island Developing States. To this end, Heads
called for the convening of a Third International Conference on Small Island Developing
States in Samoa in 2014. A solid and well developed preparatory process is a critical
element for the Conference to effectively address the sustainable development aspirations
of SIDS. The Group fully supports the provision of adequate resources from the regular
budget to ensure the success of the preparatory process, and services required for
the successful staging of the Third International Conference on Small Island Developing
States.
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Mr. Chairman,

10.   The Group  of G 77 and China call for all mandates approved by
intergovernmental bodies of the United Nations to be provided with adequate resources
from the regular budget for their implementation.




